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SUMMARY:  The proposed certificates are in direct response to BRAC changes in Maryland and 
are primarily intended to serve the Defense Intelligence Security Agency (DISA).  However, it is 
anticipated that the certificates would be of interest to other individuals interested in developing 
more expertise in the specialty area of Human Capital Development.  

A workforce involves a number of different kinds of people engaged in various kinds of positions.  
Some positions require relatively low levels of skill and are not dependent on high levels of 
motivation or educational background.  Other positions do require high levels of skill and high 
levels of motivation.  Moreover, to be most effective these latter kinds of positions not only require 
individual talents and capabilities but also strong networking connections.  The concept of human 
capital, considered rather broadly for this proposal, focuses on the selective, high-end component 
of a workforce.  Dealing with the human capital issues of a workforce is arguably different and 
distinctive from the traditional concerns of personnel management or even human resources 
development (employee training).  Human resources development is a practice that is important for 
an entire workforce, while human capital development really is concerned with the most critical 
components of the workforce.  Therefore, while other programs exist in Human Resource 
Development, the proposed certificates address a more focused need in the workplace. 

DISA plans to support 60 of its employees in the proposed certificates.  Additional interest is 
anticipated and estimated enrollment in both certificates is expected to average 60 students per 
year both on and off-campus. 

 
 
ALTERNATIVE(S): The Regents may not approve the program or may request further information. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  No additional funding is necessary.  The program will be supported through 
tuition. 
 
CHANCELLOR’S RECOMMENDATION:  That the Committee on Education Policy recommend 
that the Board of Regents approve the proposal from the University to offer the Upper-Division and 
Post-baccalaureate Certificates in Human Capital Development 
 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 
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